## **Rolling Valley Elementary School**

## Staying in the Loop...

How to find out what's going on!

## Ways We Communicate:

## **Important Contacts:**

Main Office: 703.923.2700 Attendance Line: 703.923.2727

School Home Page:

https://rollingvalleyes.fcps.edu/

- **Friday Folder**: A folder with student work and other information from the school and PTA will be sent home each Friday. Please sign the outside of the folder and have your child return it to school as soon as possible.
- <u>Weekly Newsletter:</u> Classroom teachers publish a weekly newsletter with specific news from the class and grade level. Newsletters are sent electronically each Friday to families who have provided an email address to the teacher. Otherwise, a paper copy will be sent home in the Friday Folder.
- <u>Blackboard 24/7:</u> FCPS 24-7 Learning provides parents access to available courses the student is enrolled in, Naviance Student to view College and Academic Career Planning (for Middle and High school students), weCare@school to view and update Emergency Care information, and Bus Stop Information via the Bus Stop module.
- SIS Parent Account: The SIS (Student Information System) Parent Account is an online tool parents can use to access information about their child's attendance, report card, discipline incidents, health information, and more. The secure account offers parents the ability to use one username and password login for both the SIS Parent Account and FCPS 24-7 Learning (Blackboard). Parents new to FCPS will receive a letter in the mail with instructions on how to create an account. Current families who need SIS Parent Account access should contact Mary Beth Vaughn at mevaughn@fcps.edu.
- **Facebook:** Rolling Valley maintains a Facebook site that reports on school happenings. It can be accessed at https://www.facebook.com/RollingValley.
- <u>Twitter:</u> Follow Rolling Valley on Twitter @RVESrobins.
- News You Choose: Sign up for News You Choose (<a href="https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/VAEDUFCPS/subscriber/new?qsp=Rolling Valley ES">https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/VAEDUFCPS/subscriber/new?qsp=Rolling Valley ES</a>) and receive a weekly informative message from Dr. Boland. Additional messages may be sent out as needed. You can also use this service to select other school district information including messages from School Board members, departments, programs, and PTA/PTO and booster organizations.
- **E-mail /Phone:** Each teacher has a voice mailbox and an e-mail address that can be accessed at any time to leave messages. Please try not to leave time sensitive messages, such as a change in transportation, in a voicemail after the school day has begun as there is no guarantee the teacher will be able to access her mailbox during the instructional day. For those types of messages, please call the main office and they will get a message to the teacher. Teachers check e-mail at least once a day and should respond within 24 hours.
- <u>Submit Attendance Online:</u> Parents may now submit their child's school absences online: <a href="https://rollingvalleyes.fcps.edu/announcements/submit-absences-online">https://rollingvalleyes.fcps.edu/announcements/submit-absences-online</a>